Welcome back after the summer break and also welcome to Key Stage 2! We hope you

have had a lovely summer break.

We have put a newsletter together* all about Year 3 which we hope you will f’md u.sej:u.l.

Year 3 is the fir*st year group in Keg Sto.ge 2.

The Staff working within Year 3 are:

e Teacher: Miss Hazlehurst - 30H Friar Tuck

e Teacher: Mrs Smg - 3JS K'Lng Richard

o Teaching Assistant: Miss Topliss

o Teaching Assistant: Miss Allen

Each ho.lf term has a spec'Lf'Lc ‘Unit of Learning' which will focu.s on dlﬁervent subject areas.
We teach in a creative and cross-curricular way where pcssible. The teo.chin.g of
Compu.ting is 'ancrvporvo.ted. across the curriculum, prvovldlng children with oppor*tu.nltles
to use the Internet for research. The chart below indicates the focus for each half term.
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Routines:

Monday & Friday: 9:00am - 3:30pm
Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday: 8:50am (Early Bird Reading) - 3:30pm

If a di.ﬂervent person will be collectin.g your child fr*crm school (even 'Lf this is a fd.m.i.I.H
member) pleo.se let a sto.ff member know or call the oﬁi.ce 'Lf this is a last minute
o.rvrvo.ngement. We will not allow your child home with anyone 'Lf we haven't been told,

even 'Lf we know this per-son.

Water is available for the children to drink throughout the day. A water bottle needs
to be prvcvi.ded fr*crm home and we ask that it is water and not juice that it is f‘LHed
with. Water bottles will be sent home dallg to be cleaned.

Children are encouraged to bring in a healthy snack (preferably fruit) for morning
break as they won't receive the free piece of fruit like they did in Key Stage One. Our
fPuLt stall will be available d.u.rv'mg morning breaks where our school councillors will be
se[li.ng fr*u.'tt ](crrv a small amount of money. If your children would prveferv to bu.g their
morning snack, then this is an cpt'Lcm and will need to br%ng in money to do so. Theg

may be hungry as their lunch time is later at 12:30pm.

The children will receive homework in a ‘bingo’ style format. Some of these projects will
be set as 'asslgnments' on our leams plo.tforvm but this will be made clear on the
homework i.nfcrrvmo,tlcm shared. Each homework activity will relate to what the children
are leo.r*n'mg about and theg can choose which activities theg would like to ccmp[ete
and when. Activities are chosen to insight a love of learning and a thirst for
knowledge. Homework should be viewed as a chance for children to play to their
str*engths - 'Lf theg are brilliant on the computer - do it on the computer, 'Lf theg are
artistic - let them show that. Children who comp[ete their homework will be rewarded
forv each piece theg do and will receive a cervt'Lf'Lcate to Peflect how many pieces the9
have ccmpleted. In addition to this, we alsc encourage the children to access the
DoodleMaths/English/Spelling and Time Table Rockstars (TTRS) learning platforms. We
will be sending home spellings for your child to learn on a weekly basis. These will be
assessed weekly. These words typically link to the spelling rule focus for that
par"’clcularv week but also expose the children to the statu.tcr“g words for~ Year 3 and L.
Please f'md some time to practise these with your child.

Our school Twitter is a great way of getting to see some of the fo.bu.lou.s work that your
child does in school (#cLassof2028). The b‘mgo homework, letters and u.pd.ates will be
shared via email and on our Teams pages. In addition, the school website contains lots
oj: 'mfcrvmatlcm too so it is worth checking rvegu[arvlg.
http://www.kingedwtn.no’cts.sch.uh/



http://www.kingedwin.notts.sch.uk/

English:

Thz children are taught English in their class groups. Throughout the year the children
are presented with numerous opportunities to read and write a variety of genres. The
skills learnt in these lessons are rehearsed regularly in writing opportunities across the
curriculum and sometimes linked to our unit of [eo,r*ni.ng work.

Children are expected to write in a neat, jo’med stgle with letters for*med ccr*rvectlg and
resting on the lines.

Reading:

We love reading at King Edwin Primary Schooll Reading books at home is something the
pupils should be experiencing every single day. We ask that parents read with their
children dai.lg and record this in their r~eadi.n.g diaries. Please also talk about their
Peadlng book to ensure theg have a 9ood under*sto.nd.lng of what theg have read.

Please use the word lists in the diaries to practise reading sight words.

Your child will be able to change their school reading book when they have read their
book and this has been recorded in their diary. The children are expected to change
their Peading book as and when needed. Please ensure your child’s rveo.d.lng book and
d.i.CLI‘“H come to school every d.o.g as theg may read with adults.

In addition, all children will visit KEPS School L'Lbrvo.rvy once a week to access a wider
range of reading materials and will be able to select a book from here too.
Phonics/spelling:

The children will take part in d.o.'ng spe[lmg, grammar and punctuation sessions. The
children will consolidate phcmemes and rules that theg have learned in KS! and will
start [crcrle'mg at fu.rvtherv spell'mg rules and po.ttervns. As in Year 2, we encourage the
children to o.pplg their phcm'Lcs skills within their leo.rvn'mg i.nclu.dlng Pead.tng and
writing.

Maths:

An important aspect of Mathematics is beLng able to work menta[[g. In Year 3, we will
start to work more on appllcation and pr“oblem sclv'mg. To su.pporvt the children's leo.rvn'mg
in the classroom we will be sett'mg ‘extras’ on DoodleMaths which will be part of their
b'mgo homework. Please encourage your child to ccmplete these.

P.E.
Physical Education is a compulsory and vital part of your child's education. We ask
that kit is bhcught into school in a bo.g that your child will change in to. Your child
should have the fcllowmg basic kit in order fcrv them to fu,llg parvtlcipate in weelely PE
sessions:

e White t-shirt

. No.\rg shorts

e Trainers / pumps

In addition we would also like you to phovide:

o B[ue/gr*eg/b[acle hoodg/ﬂeece and tracksuit bottoms d.u.r*'mg cold weather

Please ensure that all kit and school u.n‘Lfor*m is cLearvtg labelled. Earrﬁ.ngs need to be
removed in order forv children to take parvt in PE as staﬁ cannot remove these. Lcng

hair should also be tied back. Our PE dags are Mandays and Tﬁuhsdays.



HO'W' can HO’U. |’\.€|.P HO’U.P’ Ch.Ll.d. at hcrm.e?

Read daily with your child and record it in their reading diary, this doesn't
o.[wo.gs have to be their school book.

Pr*u.ctis'mg the 3 and L times tables.

Pr*u.ctis'mg weelel.9 spel.l'mgs

Practise reading and spelling sight words (in the back of the reading diary).
Encourage your child to be more independent.

Learn with them by completing their Bingo’ homework activities.

Completing activities on Dood.leMaths/Eng[Lsh/Spelang and TTRS.

Many thanks for your continued support. Please email if you have any questions or

que ries.

chazlehurst@ kingedwm.notts.sch.uk

jsmy@ klngedwm.notts.sch.u,h

The Yearv 3 Team
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